
 

Jubilee Jottings  

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club                 January 2017 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our clubôs success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 
When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

 
 

More JGC history  
An article published in the November 1999 issue of 

the Golf Victoria magazine has resurfaced. In the 

Club Feature 

section Jubilee 

Golf Club 

featured as 

preparations 

were being made 

for the JGC 65
th
 

Anniversary 

celebrations. The 

article was sent 

to Life Member 

Beatrice Powley 

from past 

members Von 

and Rod Barfoot 

who now live in 

Ocean Grove. 

The article is on 

pages 4 - 6. 

 

Welcome to 

New Members  
The following were approved as new members at a 

recent Board meeting. 

 

Full Members:   Marilyn Collin  

Full Member ~ Pensioner Raymond Collins 

    Michael Fitzsimons 

Full member <28:  Joe Smith 

Junior (Student):  Jarryd Wallace 

    Zac Wallace  

 

Please make our new members welcome 

It was Christmas Eve  
and Santaôs 

helpers were 

having 

a well-earned 

break from duties 

for a game of 

golf. 

 

This is the 

comment from 

the óSun Deckô 

ñWhoôs that good 

lookôn sheilaò 

Brian Wallace 

didnôt think it 

was his comment, 

or was it Peter 

Fordôs or even 

Nigel Cooperôs 

may be. 

 

 
31

st
 December   Charl DeMink (15

th
) 

10
th
 January  Stuart Mortlock (9

th
) 

 

Next Meeting  
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 21

st
 of 

February  at 7.30 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Allen Basten                                Neville Hogan 

 

The highs & lows of golf !  
On Wednesday 4th January, playing for money was 

Peter Glidden, Charl Demink, Steve Fisher & 

myself. 

I was 2 under the 

card after 7 holes, 

feeling pretty good 

with my game. On 

the 8th hole I hit a 9 

iron which landed a 

couple of metres 

past the flag & spun 

back into the hole. 

Hole in 1, 

Awesome my first 

at Jubilee. 4 under 

the card after 8 

holes, dropped a 

couple of shots around the back nine, but finished 

with a 2 under the card 70, (40 pts) only to lose 

money to Steve (the bushranger) Fisher with 41 

pts.  

The highs & lows of golf !  Allen Basten 

 

And then on Sunday 8
th
 January on the 4

th
 . . . . . 

I felt it was a decent shot once it left the club. 

However, Barry and Stan also played good shots as 

well, and you canôt 

see the hole from 

the tee. 

When we got to the 

green there were 

only two balls 

sitting up there. I 

checked over the 

back, thinking I 

may have rolled 

through, but 

couldnôt find a ball. 

So I had a look in 

the cup to see if 

one of us had holed 

out. I was pretty 

happy to identify 

my ball, just as 

well because I think my putting has been a bit 

ordinary. 

    Neville Hogan 

 

Rotary Club  

Community Raffle  Report 
Once again our club has benefited from the 

Community Raffle. Breakdown of sales: 
 

Raffle books issued               250 

Full books sold             216 

Part sold books               7 

Unsold books                 5 

Missing/not returned       22  

(stat. dec. required) 
 

Monies banked to Rotary  $6612 

Expected return to JGC    $4408 
 

Thanks to everyone who helped to sell tickets and a 

big thank you to Doug Ritchens for all the hard 

work he put in co-ordinating it.   
 

More Fund Raising  
$50 raffles have recommenced this month with 3 

draws completed to date. 

 

Monthly Medal Dinner  
Sat 28th January Monthly Medal dinner is to be 

held at Hollywoods (6.30pm) 

A booking has been made for 15/20 people with 

final numbers to be in by Friday 27th. 
 

Poster on New Local Rule 

for Ball Accidentally Moved 

on the Putting Green 
GA has produced a poster to help clubs and golfers 

with the new local rule that the R&A made 

available for use from 1 January 2017.  The poster 

is available from the following GA webpage ï 

www.golf.org.au/poster  

GA will also send 3 copies of the poster to every 

club.  There is no requirement for a club to include 

the local rule on their score cards in addition to 

displaying the poster on a noticeboard.  
 

Artifi cial Turf  

 
The artificial practice tee is ready to be used. 

http://www.golf.org.au/poster


Welcome to the friendly new faces now working around Jubilee GC  

                        
       Gordon Paterson is helping out in the Pro Shop.     Jacqui Crow runs the bar and the kitchen on Saturdays. 

 

Light ning Strike  
Following a lightning strike just before Christmas 

our irrigation control system was knocked 

out.  Luckily we were able to borrow a replacement 

one at short notice to carry us over.  Everything is 

fine now and I don't think anyone will have been 

aware of the "behind the scenes" drama that enabled 

our beautiful course to still look beautiful 

throughout.  Our wonderful ground staff  really do a 

magnificent job. 

Golf Quip  
 Be decisive.  

A wrong decision is generally  

less disastrous than indecision.  

 

You know, why the game of golf is popular? 

Very easy, it's a great game. 

 

both  - Bernhard Langer 

 

 

 
Physical, mental, social & 

emotional benefits of 

exercising this summeré 

Summer in North East 

Victoria is a great time to get 

out and get active. 
Warmer and longer days allows 

for a regular exercise routine. 

Walking, running, swimming, 

completing a personalize 

strength and conditioning 

program, rowing and cycling 

are all great activities to get you 

moving with confidence. Why 

not commit to exercising with a 

family member or friend to 

increase your chances of 

successfully completing your 

weekly exercise goals?  

The physical, mental, social and 

emotional benefits of exercising 

include: 

Physical 

¶ Better health 

¶ Improved quality of life 

¶ Improved fitness 

¶ Better posture 

¶ Better balance 

¶ Stronger heart 

¶ Weight control 

¶ Stronger muscles 

¶ Stronger bones 

Mental 

¶ Reduce depression 

¶ Reduce anxiety 

¶ Reduce and prevent stress 

¶ Sleep better 

¶ Increased cognitive 

functioning 

¶ Increased mental alertness 

¶ Feeling more energetic 

¶ Relaxation 

 Social 

¶ Social integration 

¶ Meet new people 

¶ Build social skills 

¶ Strengthen relationships 

¶ Enjoy othersô company 

¶ Increase family time 

¶ Build new friendships 

Emotional 

¶ Increase feelings of 

happiness 

¶ Positive mood and affect 

¶ Better self-esteem 

¶ Increased self confidence 

¶ Increase feeling of success 

¶ Decreased tension 

¶ Decreased anger 

So get the most out of your 

body this summer by booking a 

personal assessment with one of 

our North East Life 

physiotherapists of our three 

convenient locations in Benalla, 

Yarrawonga or Wangaratta. 

 

Phone: 03 5722 1424  or 

Find us on Facebook or Twitter 

or go to www.nelife.com.au  for 

further information.  

  

http://www.nelife.com.au/


 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 


